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August 12, 2014 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Reply Comments Advice No. 14-08, Docket No. 14-035-T09               

Tariff Schedule 117 – Residential Refrigerator Recycling Program  
 
On July 22, 2014 the Public Service Commission (“Commission”) issued a notice of filing and 
comment period In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Revisions to Electric 
Service Schedule No. 117, Residential Refrigerator Recycling Program. Rocky Mountain Power 
(“Company”) provides the following reply comments to address the comments received by the 
Commission from the Office of Consumer Services (“Office”) and the Division of Public 
Utilities (“Division”).  
 
In the comments dated August 5, 2014 from the Office of Consumer Services, they provide the 
following recommendation, “The Office recommends that the Commission approve the proposed 
tariff changes with the Provisions of Service modified language as provided to the Office by the 
Company as follows:   
 

1. Residential, commercial, and industrial customers will receive an incentive of $30 for 
each eligible refrigerator and/or freezer. Incentives will be available on a maximum 
of two qualifying appliances per qualifying participant per year. Qualifying third 
party entities or participants on a single account but with multiple residential 
dwellings such as an apartment complex, are eligible for incentives on a maximum 
of two qualifying appliances per dwelling until per year. The Company may offer a 
packet with written energy efficiency information and instant savings measures. 

2. Participating retailers will receive an incentive of up to $20 for each eligible 
refrigerator and/or freezer. Retailers are required to sign and abide by the terms of 
participation agreements.” 

 
In the comments dated August 5, 2014 from the Division, they provide the following 
recommendation, “The Division has reviewed the changes as proposed by the Company and the 
Office and recommends that the Commission approve the modifications to Electric Service 
Schedule 117.”   
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The Company recognizes the concern of the Office and has worked with the Office to refine the 
proposed tariff language. The Company accepts the changes to the language in the first and 
second bullet point included in the provisions of service section of the tariff that were proposed 
by the Office and agreed to by the Division. The Company has included updated tariff sheets 
117.1 and 117.2 which include the language proposed by the Office. 
 
An original and five copies are provided of the Company’s reply.  
 
It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and staff requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Laura Miller, DSM Regulatory Manager, at (801) 220-
4346. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kathryn Hymas 
Vice President, Finance and Demand Side Management 
 
Cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 
 
Enclosure  
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